
In Your House VI: Rage in
the Cage (2013 Redo): Does
Attempted Murder Count As A
Heel Turn?
In  Your House #6: Rage in the Cage
Date: February 18, 1996
Location: Louisville Gardens, Louisville, Kentucky
Attendance: 5,500
Commentators: Jerry Lawler, Vince McMahon

This  is  the  final  show  before  Wrestlemania  XII,  meaning  almost
everything has been set up for the show already. There main question
is who will be facing whom for the world title. Other than Diesel
vs. Bret tonight, there’s also the case of who gets to face the
winner for the title. As mentioned Shawn has won the right to fight
for the title, but he also wants revenge against Owen Hart for
putting him out, so tonight Shawn is putting his Wrestlemania title
shot on the line for a shot at Owen. Let’s get to it.

The opening video talks about the mindsets of Diesel and Bret and
what role the Undertaker might play in the whole thing.

Vince and Jerry preview the show for us.

Razor Ramon vs. 1-2-3 Kid

This is a Crybaby Match, meaning the loser is put in a diaper. It’s
also the final encounter in a story that has run over two years and
seen both guys turn at one point. The Kid also cost Razor the
Intercontinental Title at the Rumble. He throws a diaper in Razor’s
face and gets punched in the face for his efforts before a big
clothesline sends Kid flying over the top and out to the floor.

The Kid snaps Razor’s throat over the top rope and comes back in
with a springboard clothesline before kicking away in the corner to
take over. A big spin kick takes Razor’s head off and he fires off
chops in the corner, only to be reversed into a big hiptoss to give
Ramon control again. There’s the fallaway slam but the Kid bails to
the floor to escape the Razor’s Edge. To play up the gimmick of the
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match, DiBiase slips the Kid some baby powder to throw in Razor’s
eyes (not a DQ for no apparent reason) to give the Kid two.

A pair of legdrops and a top rope splash gets another two count on
Ramon and Kid hooks a sleeper. The hold stays on for almost three
minutes but Razor finally fights up and crotches the Kid on the top
rope for the break. Back up and Ramon scores with some right hands
before rolling through a high cross body for two. Kid comes back
with a big spin wheel kick for two but gets caught in a middle rope
fallaway slam to knock him silly. DiBiase gives the Kid more powder
but Razor kicks it into Kid’s face before planting him with the
Razor’s Edge. He pulls Kid up at two though before hitting a second
Edge for the pin.

Rating: C+. Not a bad match here and a good choice for an opener but
the sleeper went on too long. This is one of those stories that went
on so long that it was hard to care about either guy at the end of
it, but it got the Kid to a higher level than he would have been at
otherwise which is a good sign. This was probably their best match
in the entire story too.

Post match the Kid has a baby bottle poured down his throat, gets
put in a diaper and covered in baby powder.

Hunter Hearst Helmsley vs. Duke Droese

Helmsley is accompanied by Elizabeth Hilden, a Penthouse Pet of the
Year (not mentioned here of course). Droese is another of those one
note characters, this time a wrestling garbage man. Helmsley cut
Duke’s hair recently so this is about revenge. Droese charges the
ring and pounds away on Helmsley in the corner before slamming him
down hard. Duke takes off his vest to whip Helmsley before booting
him in the jaw.

A backdrop puts Helmsley down as Lawler hits on the Penthouse chick.
Helmsley’s Pedigree attempt is countered with an atomic drop and a
clothesline puts him down again. Droese misses a charge and gets
backdropped  out  to  the  floor,  possibly  injuring  his  shoulder.
Helmsley whips him into the post for two and pounds away but Duke
comes back for a slug out. A jumping knee to the face gets two on
Droese and a snap suplex gets the same.

Helmsley charges into a boot in the corner and a double clothesline
puts both guys down. The Penthouse girl is at least watching and
seems to be interested in what’s going on. That’s all you can ask



for with “celebrities” like her so I’ll take what I can get. A
spinebuster puts Helmsley down and a big backdrop does the same.
There’s a powerslam for no cover but Duke says it’s time to take out
the trash. He hits his tilt-a-whirl powerslam (the Trash Compactor)
but goes to get his garbage can instead of covering. The referee
throws it out but the distraction allows Helmsley to blast Duke with
the can lid for the pin.

Rating: C-. Not terrible here with Droese having some nice power
stuff in there. The story doesn’t really work because it’s such a
low level idea but the hair cutting stuff from a few weeks ago gave
it a personal touch. Not a great match or anything but it did its
job well enough. Helmsley is getting some character development over
the months too which is what he needs more than anything.

We recap the collapse of Camp Cornette, which culminated in the
British Bulldog accidentally hitting Yokozuna and costing them a tag
match. Cornette berated Yokozuna after the match and the big man
erupted, turning face in the process.

Yokozuna cuts his first promo ever, saying it’s his time to take the
spotlight from Cornette.

Yokozuna vs. British Bulldog

The big man slugs Bulldog down within seconds and there’s a slam for
good  measure.  Yokozuna  misses  an  elbow  drop  though  and  Bulldog
starts the very slow choking. It only lasts a few seconds though as
Yokozuna crushes him in the corner but Cornette breaks up the Banzai
Drop attempt. We get a VERY slow fight on the floor until Bulldog
avoids a charge into the post and they head back inside. A top rope
ax  handle  gets  two  for  Smith  but  Yokozuna  hits  a  quick  (by
comparison) Samoan drop, drawing in Cornette with a tennis racket
shot for the DQ.

Rating: D. This didn’t have time to go anywhere but what we got was
as bad as it sounded. There’s just nothing you can do with a guy
Yokozuna’s  size  unless  you’re  a  monster  yourself.  Smith  is  a
powerful guy but he’s hardly a giant. Nothing much to see here
though but at least it was short.

Post match Yokozuna goes after Cornette until Vader, the new monster
of Camp Cornette, comes out to slug Yokozuna down into the corner
and handcuff him to the ropes. The beating ensues and goes on longer
than it should have.



Goldust is on AOL for an interview and hits on the guy doing the
typing.

We recap Shawn vs. Owen which we’ve covered for the most part. Owen
is bragging about injuring Shawn’s head but tonight Michaels is back
and putting up his Wrestlemania title shot for a chance at revenge.

Shawn says this is the biggest match of his career because if he
doesn’t win, he can’t achieve his destiny at Wrestlemania.

Owen Hart vs. Shawn Michaels

Shawn comes in from the roof of the house set, dancing atop the
garage. Feeling out process to start with Shawn sliding through
Owen’s legs and all the way out to the floor to show Owen up a bit.
Michaels kisses a woman in the front row on the cheek, sending her
nearly into delirium. Back in and Owen slides through the legs just
like Shawn did, only Michaels goes up top and dives to the floor to
take Owen out. Back in and a top rope ax handle to the head gets two
for Michaels.

Owen gets taken down with ease and Shawn walks up his back to show
off even more. We hit a headlock for a bit with Shawn messing up
Owen’s hair. Owen gets a quick takedown but Shawn kicks him away,
allowing both guys to nip up at the same time. A hurricanrana takes
Owen down and Shawn pounds away, only to walk into a belly to belly
suplex to give Owen his first advantage.

A neckbreaker gets two for Owen as he starts going after Shawn’s
head.  Scratch  that  actually  as  Shawn  has  to  kick  out  of  a
Sharpshooter attempt but gets caught in an armbar. The hold is
shifted into a camel clutch before Owen gets two off a rollup. Off
to a chinlock as the rest holds continue to abound. Back up and the
spinwheel  kick  sends  Shawn  out  to  the  floor,  possibly  injuring
Shawn’s head again.

Back in again and Shawn throws Hart to the floor and dives off the
apron, only to get caught in a powerslam down to the floor. A
missile dropkick gets two for Owen and Shawn is in big trouble.
Shawn is whipped upside down in the corner and gets his head taken
off with a hard clothesline for no cover. There’s the Sharpshooter
as Owen completely changes his offensive strategy for the sake of
using a signature move.

Michaels is dragged back to the middle of the ring but finally grabs



the bottom rope. Back up and Owen hits his enziguri, sending Shawn
out to the floor and seemingly out on consciousness. Back in and
Owen only gets a two count but Shawn comes back with a flying
forearm to the head. He nips up and the energy is rolling. There’s
the top rope elbow and a right hand for Cornette before Sweet Chin
Music sends Shawn to Wrestlemania.

Rating: B. This was good but it didn’t hit the level they were going
for. That being said, this was exactly what they were supposed to be
doing with Shawn coming back from his injury and winning the match
completely clean in the middle of the ring. Shawn was on a roll at
this point and the fans were WAY into him.

Post match Shawn dances with an 8 year old girl in the ring. Nice
moment.

Here’s acting president Roddy Piper with something to say. He thinks
Michael Jackson is guilty (topical at the time) before officially
announcing Shawn as #1 contender to the world title. Second he
doesn’t feel sorry for Yokozuna because he let himself get cuffed to
the ropes. Piper thinks Vader is inbred and that his mask looks like
a jockstrap. Vader vs. Yokozuna is officially made for Wrestlemania.

This brings out Cornette but Piper immediately cuts him off and
demands respect. Cornette talks about how the old Piper was afraid
of nothing but now he’s afraid of Vader. Piper cuts him off again
and says that if Vader loses at Wrestlemania, Cornette has to face
Yokozuna one on one. This was a way to give the ring crew time to
set up the cage.

WWF World Title: Diesel vs. Bret Hart

In a cage of course and you can win by escape only. Diesel pounds
him into the corner to start but Bret comes back with right hands of
his own, only to be shoved down with ease. The big man fires off
more right hands in the corner before talking some trash. A HARD
whip across the ring shakes the cage and Bret is in big trouble
early. The champion slips away from Diesel, sending his head into
the cage. Bret rams it in again and drops some elbows on Diesel’s
head. Very physical match so far.

Bret goes up but Diesel makes the stop and rams Bret back first into
the cage wall. He tries to get out but Bret crotches him with the
ropes and fires off even more right hands to the head. Neither guy
can escape so Bret goes after the knee to slow Diesel down. Bret



fights back up and clotheslines Hart down as Lawler wonders why
they’re not running to escape as soon as the other guy is down. A
sidewalk slam puts Hart down again but he takes out the knee again
to regain control.

Hart goes for the escape but only gets one leg out when Diesel makes
another stop and launches Bret off the top rope in a slam. Diesel
charges into a knee in the corner and gets bulldogged down but Bret
can’t follow up. We get another escape attempt by Bret but this time
Diesel suplexes him down for the stop. They’re getting a little
repetitive here.

Diesel misses a charge in the corner and hurts his knee again,
giving Bret an opening. The champion goes after the bad wheel and
drops a middle rope elbow on it for good measure. Diesel counters a
whip to give us the chest first buckle bump, which sounds AWESOME
here because of the cage shaking. The challenger pounds away with
elbows in the corner but Bret kicks him in the knee for a breather.

Hart goes up again and gets all the way out of the cage but Diesel
pulls him up by the hair in a painful looking sequence. Diesel stays
on Bret’s back by cannonballing down onto the spine, only to be
rammed face first into the cage for his efforts. The big man pokes
Hart in the eye and the fans are entirely in his corner at the
moment.

Bret fights up and slugs away before taking Diesel down with the
Russian legsweep. There’s the middle rope elbow but Diesel pulls
Bret down again to put both guys on the mat. Diesel goes for the
door but the Undertaker pops up through the mat and pulls Diesel
down under the ring. Smoke pours out of the hole as Bret climbs out
to retain the title.

Rating: D+. This was a pretty boring match for the most part with a
very repetitive sequence going on throughout the twenty minutes.
Diesel needed to be more physical out there and this is one of the
few instances where pinfalls could have helped a cage match. Diesel
wasn’t going to escape, but the threat of a Jackknife could have
helped things out a lot.

Diesel and Undertaker crawl out of the hole with Diesel escaping
from further torment.

Overall Rating: C-. It’s a better show overall due to the really
good Shawn match and some other nice stuff in between but it’s still



no classic. They’re definitely getting the formula down though and
things will be changing even more with the events of Wrestlemania.
Better show here and thankfully these are getting much easier to sit
through. That’s a sign of the times in the WWF, which would actually
lead to much darker days, which we’ll get to soon enough.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my
new book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

